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My dear Sir Arthur:

Your letter of June 15th addressed to President Butler has been 
brought to my attention during his absence in Europe, and I have 
been asked to reply on behalf of President Butler and the Amer­
ican Committee.

The functions and development of the Public Affairs Institute 
has been in formation for some time, and as a matter of fact the 
entire International Committee had not been completely arranged 
at the time the papers published their first notices of this 
International group.

The operations of the Columbia Broadcasting System in Canada 
and their contact with the Canadian stations have been, of 
course, quite extensive, and it was naturally planned to 
have Canada represented on this International Committee, as 
well as some of the South American countries, individually, 
arrangements with which have not as yet, been concluded.

Prior to President Butler’s departure for Europe the matter was 
discussed by our Committee and Sir Robert Falconer, retired Pres­
ident of the University of Toronto was very strongly suggested to 
us as being a most appropriate representative for Canada. It 
is our understanding that he now has both the leisure and the 
interest in the work, as well as wide contacts and experience 
to make a most valuable member of the International Committee.

If you know SSir Robert I am sure this Committee would appre­
ciate your urging his acceptance as representative of Canada 
on the International Committee.

May I take this opportunity of thanking you for your great in­
terest in plans of the Public Affairs Institute and assure you 
that we are most anxious to see Canada well represented on 
this Committee.

Very sincerely yours,

Executive Secretary for America
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